Notice of Recommendation to Extend the ESEA Flexibility Waiver Related to Personnel Decisions

At the Teaching in Kansas Commission II Sub-Committee meeting held on August 7, 2013, the TIKC II Sub-Committee recommended applying for an extension of the United States Department of Education Kansas ESEA Flexibility Waiver, Section 3.A, for the requirement that personnel decisions related to educator evaluation will be made based on student academic growth as one part of the evaluation and decision-making process.  Reasons for the recommendation included: 

a) extended time would allow for additional professional learning opportunities, 
b) additional student academic growth data would become available, 
c) perceived needed relief for the field, 
d) districts are not ready for using assessment data to make personnel decisions, 
e) technical assistance is needed from KSDE. 

KSDE uses public comment as a resource in an effort to maintain transparency about processes such as the ESEA Flexibility Waiver.  This recommendation will be posted on the KSDE web site for public comment for at least 30 days.  The public may comment on the TIKC II recommendation by: (a) submitting a letter addressed to Kansas State Department of Education, Teacher Licensure and Accreditation, Public Comment, Landon State Office Building, 900 SW Jackson, Suite 107, Topeka KS  66612, or (b) sending an electronic response through the public commentary link http://www.ksde.org/Agency/DivisionofLearningServices/TeacherLicensureandAccreditation/PK-12/Accreditation/AccreditationFeedback.aspx  .
